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Dear Sir/Madam,

1
At the request of the Chairman of Study Group 17, (Security, languages and telecommunication software ), I have the honour to inform you that this Study Group, in its meeting from 5 to 14 October 2005, agreed to delete ITU-T Recommendations X.583, X.584, X.585 and X.586, in accordance with the provisions of Recommendation A.8, § 8.2, of WTSA (Florianópolis, 2004). 16 Member States and 21 Sector Members participated in the meeting and there was no objection to this agreement.

2
Annex 1 gives information about this agreement, including an explanatory summary about the reasons for the deletion.

3
Having regard to the provisions of Recommendation A.8, § 8.2, I should be grateful if you would inform me by 2400 hours UTC on 9 February 2006 whether your Administration/organization approves or rejects this deletion.

Should any Member States or Sector Members be of the opinion that deletion should not be accepted, they should advise their reasons for disapproving and the matter would be referred back to the Study Group.

4
After the above mentioned deadline (9 February 2006), the Director of TSB will notify, in a circular, the result of the consultation. This information will also be published in the ITU Operational Bulletin.

Yours faithfully,

H. Zhao
Director of the Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau

Annex: 1

ANNEX 1

(to TSB Circular 50)

The four Recommendations below are proposed for deletion:

- X.583, Information technology – Open Systems Interconnection – The Directory: Protocol Implementation Conformance Statement (PICS) proforma for the Directory Access Protocol;

- X.584, Information technology – Open Systems Interconnection – The Directory: Protocol Implementation Conformance Statement (PICS) proforma for the Directory System Protocol;

- X.585, Information technology – Open Systems Interconnection – The Directory: Protocol Implementation Conformance Statement (PICS) proforma for the Directory Operational Binding Management Protocol;

- X.586, Information technology – Open Systems Interconnection – The Directory: Protocol Implementation Conformance Statement (PICS) proforma for the Directory Information Shadowing Protocol.

These Recommendations, approved on 12 December 1997, were developed as common texts with ISO/IEC 13248-1, 2, 3 and 4, respectively. They were built upon the 1993 edition of the X.500-series Recommendations on the Directory. Three editions of the Directory texts referred to in X.583, X.584, X.585 and X.586 were later published without updating the PICS proforma because of lack of interest or resources.

The contents of X.583, X.584, X.585 and X.586 are therefore irrelevant and it is to be noted that the equivalent International Standards ISO/IEC 13248-1, 2, 3 and 4 have been withdrawn. Study Group 17 therefore agreed to propose these texts for deletion at its meeting on 14 October 2005.
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